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July 24, 2020 
 
Mr. Zachary Jaindl 
Waterfront Allentown, LP 
1519 West Hamilton Street 
Allentown, PA 18102 
 

 
RE:  ER 2020-1421-077-B; DEP: The Waterfront Phase 2; Allentown, Lehigh County; Additional 
Information 
 
Dear Mr. Jaindl, 
 
Thank you for submitting information concerning the above referenced project. The Pennsylvania 
State Historic Preservation Office (PA SHPO) reviews projects in accordance with state and 
federal laws. Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, and the implementing 
regulations (36 CFR Part 800) of the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, is the primary 
federal legislation. The Environmental Rights amendment, Article 1, Section 27 of the 
Pennsylvania Constitution and the Pennsylvania History Code, 37 Pa. Cons. Stat. Section 500 et 
seq. (1988) is the primary state legislation. These laws include consideration of the project's 
potential effects on both historic and archaeological resources. 
 
Archaeological Resources 
Based on the information provided and available within our files, it is our opinion that no 
archaeological resources will be affected by the proposed project. 
 
Above Ground Resources 
Thank you for providing the information requested in our letter dated May 6, 2020. We 
understand that this review is specific to Phase 2 of the development project. We will address the 
items requested specific to Phase 1 in a separate letter (ER No. 2014-0398-077-L). Based on the 
additional information received, it is our opinion that the proposed project, which is specific to 
Phase 2 of the Waterfront Development, will not affect any above-ground historic buildings, 
structures, districts, and/or objects. 
 
For questions concerning regarding archaeological resources, please contact Mark Shaffer 
at mshaffer@pa.gov or (717) 783-9900.  If you need further information concerning above 
ground resources, please contact Emma Diehl at emdiehl@pa.gov or (717) 787-9121.  

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Douglas C. McLearen, Chief 
Division of Environmental Review 
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